



COMMITTEE D02 on PETROLEUM PRODUCTS, LIQUID FUELS, AND LUBRICANTS

CHAIRMAN: Scott Fenwick, National Biodiesel Board, PO Box 104848, Jefferson City, MO 65110-4898, United States (800) 841-5849, Fax: (537) 635-7913, e-mail: sfenwick@biodiesel.org

FIRST VICE CHAIRMAN: Gregory C Miiller, Tannas Co, 4800 James Savage Rd, Midland, MI 48642, United States (989) 496-2309, Fax: (989) 496-3438, e-mail: gmiiller@savantgroup.com

SECOND VICE CHAIRMAN: James J Simnick, Bp Global Fuels Technology, 150 Warrenville Rd, BP Technology Center Mail Stop 603-2W, Naperville, IL 60563, United States (331) 702-4071, Fax: (630) 420-4831, e-mail: simnicij@bp.com

MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY: Ian P Mylrea, Stanhope-Seta, 70 Bramley Drive, Hampshire, RG27 8ZF, United Kingdom (193) 2 5-4589, e-mail: im@stanhope-seta.co.uk

STAFF MANAGER: Alyson Fick, (610) 832-9710, e-mail: afick@astm.org

LSPI AGING INDUSTRY CONFERENCE CALL

Date: 19 Oct 21

ATTENDANCE

SWRI	Christine Eickstead, Khaled Rais, Travis Kostan, Pat Lang
INTERTEK	Jason Soto
LUBRIZOL	George Szappanos
AFTON	Ben Maddock, Christian Porter
ORONITE	Robert Stockwell, Jo Martinez
INFINEUM	Doyle Boese, Charlie Leverett, Andy Ritchie
API	
TMC	Rich Grundza
FORD	Mike Deegan
EXXON	Paul Rubas
GM	Brad Cosgrove
OHT	J. H. Bowden
SHELL	
VALVOLINE	
CALUMET SPECIALTY	
NESTE	
APL	
VANDERBILT	
HALTERMAN	Prasad Tumati
F C A GROUP	
TOYOTA	
BP	
CHRYSLER	
TEI	
HCS GROUP	Izabela Gabrel
CORYTON	
NOVVI	
KLEEN PERFORMANCE	Kyle Kress

MEETING:

Discuss matrix:

Andy – Oils A and B - maybe supplier needs to think about making additional additive pack (BOI/VGRA considerations).

Does read-across apply to LSPI?

This group – never dealt with read-across before....

Rich – Not really part of SP's purview.

Deegan – Goes over aging procedure edits, good progress with smaller group.

Rich - Have consensus on report forms and data dictionary.

Pat – Need to discuss oil level as a group. SwRI preparing some data on this to present with smaller group next week.

Mike – Will do during next week's meeting.

Christian will contact Rich to upload his prove-out data to qualify his lab.

Mike – We used a one lab to conduct all the chem. analysis during the prove-out runs – Afton – Should we stay with that?

Andy – Should be included as part of the cost of the matrix, Afton did it gratis last time (Christian – that was our participation/donation in the prove-out).

Ben – Going to be lots of samples going around....

Christian – It is difficult to externally bill chem data, all of chem work charged internally. Easy to donate, will have to look at how to pay for external chem. work.

Mike – Regarding the funding of the matrix, some \$\$\$ available this year. 20-25% will not have funding available until first part of next year, will work more on this.

Charlie – Should poll labs to see if this is feasible for labs to run anything before the end of the year, end of year is always busy.

Mike – Do we need another meeting before the LG meeting next week?

Andy – Should let lubes group have at it next week. Suggest this group meets again 2 Nov 21.

Meeting items complete, meeting adjourned.